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Tiree Community Development Trust
Tiree Transport Forum Meeting

	Date
	17th January 2020

	Time
	11.30am

	Venue
	Trust Office, Crossapol

	Present
	Tiree Transport Forum Members: Ian Gilles,  Stewart MacLennan, Isabella MacKinnon, John MacCaskill, 
John Holliday, Angus John MacKechnie
Staff: Andy Wright, Shari MacKinnon 


1. Welcome and Apologies
· The chair welcomed all present. Apologies were received from Alastair MacInnes, Andy Hayes, Colin Woodcock, Susan Lamont and Elaine Hayes.

2. Previous Minutes
· The minutes of the previous meeting were circulated and discussed. 

· Finlay MacRae has reported that Calmac stopped flying the Tiree flag on the Clansman as they flags were fraying very quickly. They are currently looking at costings of getting them made with a different material that should not fray so quickly. 
· It was noted that since the last meeting Robert Morrison, Calmac has a new position – Operations Director. 

· JH requested information from CMAL regarding the wind and wave monitoring equipment at Gott Bay pier but it is still not clear what equipment is there. 

· It was noted that a general response has been received from Calmac following submission of the written report prepared by Robert Trythall. The report was discussed with Robbie Drummond and Robert Morrison at length at the last TTF meeting.

· It was noted that Elaine Hayes has accepted the invitation to join TTF. 

3. Ferry Transport
a) Discussion/Consideration Following Link Span Consultation Event – 16th January 2020
· It was agreed that this consultation event is being held too late in relation to the project commencing. It did not leave enough time for serious concerns to be addressed. 
· CMAL reported that lessons were learned from the Coll works. They noted that the steel works could have been done in advance of the main works to the link span, as this slowed things down. Steel works will be completed at Tiree before the main works begin. 
· The on-board crane on the freight vessel was used for loading and unloading on Coll, and this slowed the process. A crane will be sited on the pier at Tiree which should speed up the loading and unloading process. It was noted that the crane cannot be operated in winds over 30 knots. 
· It was noted that there is still concerns from the crofting community regarding feeding for animals. There is a livestock sale scheduled to take place on Saturday 15th February 2020. There are concerns that this sale could be postponed due to adverse weather, leaving crofters and farmers with a shortage of feeding. 
· SML reported that everything is organised with regards to food deliveries. The freight boat will come to Tiree after the normal Calmac sailings on Tues/Thurs/Sat. 
· It has been confirmed that a fuel license has been secured so in an emergency fuel could be brought to the island while the works are taking places. It was noted that Coll ran out of fuel during their works. MacLennan Motors do not anticipate there being any issues with a shortage of fuel while the works are taking place. 
b) Summer Timetable 2020
· It was noted that the timetable for Summer 2020 will be the same as Summer 2019. 
· Bookings are filling up quickly, with the week of Tiree Music Festival already being sold out. 
· It was agreed that a meeting of TTF will be called as soon as Calmac request feedback on the Winter 2020/21 timetable. 
· A discussion took place regarding the need for sailings in the Winter timetable. It was noted that some sailings in the winter have very low numbers of passengers. Could Tiree survive with fewer sailings in the Winter? This was discussed and it was agreed that Tiree require all the sailings that are currently provided.  
c) Inter-Island Ferry Collaboration
· A request had been made from Joe Reade (Chairperson, Mull & Iona Ferry Users Group) to meet with TTF/TCC. 
· Joe had planned to come to Tiree to attend a meeting but is now unable to attend in person so has requested a phone meeting with representatives from TTF. 

· It is not clear what the purpose of this meeting would be. A discussion took place regarding reintroducing some sort of link between Tiree and Mull. It was agreed that this could be beneficial, if it were to operate in a similar way to the Barra link (e.g. one day a week during the Summer).

· It was agreed to set up phone meeting with Joe. JH/JMC TO ACTION.
d) Other Ferry Related Transport Issues
· SML reported that he will be leaving Tiree soon to relocate to Oban to run the haulage side of MacLennan Motors. SML intends to stay on TTF, and will come to Tiree to attend meetings when possible. 
· AJMK reported that no progress has been made in establishing a dedicated Bus Stop area at the pier. 
· JH reported that TCC are concerned about the marshalling/parking etc. area at the pier head. A request was made to CMAL that a meeting should be organised with all stakeholders and businesses operating in the area to discuss this but CMAL were not interested in arranging a meeting. It was noted that CMAL own the car park but have no mechanism to deal with cars that have been abandoned in the car park. Additional parking is required at the pier. A request was made to George Leslie that the hard-standing installed for their works could be left and this would add some additional space for parking. A discussion took place regarding the cattle pens at the pier, which are in a state of disrepair meaning they aren’t currently usable. If this was to be dismantled this could allow some extra parking space. It was agreed to write to CMAL regarding this. JH TO ACTION.
· It was agreed to keep requesting the Barra link be reverted to a Thursday in the Summer timetable. This would break up the two late departures from Tiree. 

· It was noted that after the link span works are complete, CMAL have plans to build a sheltered area at the bottom of the pier. 

4. Hauilers
· None.

5. Local Retail Outlets
· It was noted that is it positive to see the Post Office at Buth a’ Bhaile will be opening in February. 
6. Crofting & Agriculture
· It was noted that feeding will be stockpiled in I A MacKinnon’s shed in preparation for the link span works. 
7. Air Transport
a) Future Viability of Runways Infrastructure
· The concrete north/south runway is currently shut. This is a temporary closure while HIAL and industry professional assess and review the future viability of such parts of the runway and the costs associated with re-habilitating the area. 
· TCC have submitted a letter of concern regarding the potential loss of this runway to HIAL.
· It was noted that an Island Impact assessment will be required to look at this. A strong reason for complete closure will need to be given, if it is decided not to repair the runway. 
b) Airport Lighting System
· The contract for the new lighting system has now been awarded and this should be installed and operational by April 2020.
· It was noted that the new system will be LED lights, which can be used during the day during periods of poor visibility, unlike the current system. 
· The next phase of this project will be to trial taxiway lighting. 
c) Glasgow-Tiree PSO Summer Timetabling Around Key Events
· It was noted that confirmation has been received from Loganair that the extra flights provided for a wedding on Tiree in June last year were not taken from the PSO banked flights. The extra flights were run commercially by Loganair. 
· It was noted that in Winter, when Tiree is only receiving one daily flight on a Saturday the flight times are not standard. The single Saturday flight should be pre-lunch time. It was agreed to investigate this further and request clarification from Loganair on this matter. JMC TO ACTION.
· A discussion took place regarding concerns of the two Scottish Government Twin Otter aircraft. The aircraft are being corroded due to beach landings in Barra. This was discussed and concerns will be passed onto Loganair. JMC TO ACTION.
d) SAAB 340 Replacement Programme
· It was noted that SAAB replacement programme has now started. 
· SAAB 340 aircraft are currently used to service Tiree on occasions when there are technical problems with the Twin Otter aircraft. TTF are concerned that Loganair will not have alternative aircraft to send to Tiree when the SAAB 340’s have been completely removed from service. The aircraft Loganair are replacing the SAAB fleet with are not able to land on Tiree as the runways do not have the required infrastructure. It appears that Tiree is going to be serviced solely by Twin Otter’s in the future. TTF are concerned about this and it would be worthwhile investigating if Loganair have plans to lease additional Twin Otter aircraft. 
e) Travel Warrant Issues
· It had been reported to TCC that a number of people had experienced issues in booking travel to Glasgow to attend hospital appointments. This is because the scheme was previously run through Chambers travel agents and is now being run in house by the medical records team. This has resulted in people being unable to get through to the team to make a booking, and having to make and pay for the booking themselves. TCC made contact with the medical records team and it was reported that this was due to teething issues which had now been resolved. It has since been reported that people are still facing issues with this when a flight is required to be booked at short notice. It was agreed to gather evidence regarding this. 
f) Coll Airport Staffing
· It had been reported that due to contractual issues in both Coll and Colansay airports new staff are required or flights will be unable to operate to these airports. 
· TTF are concerned that if Coll do not secure new airport staff and flights to Coll are removed from service that this could affect the Oban-Tiree flights. 
8. Tourism
· It was agreed to approach Discover Tiree regarding recent statistics. AW TO ACTION.
9. Local Transport
· It was noted that there are issues turning the bus at the Doctors surgery and airport. It was agreed that TCC will write to the Heath board regarding this. JH TO ACTION.
· Problems are on-going with the Bus Stop area outside the Coop. People are using this for parking. It was agreed that this is an issue for the Police.  

10. AOCB
a) Scottish Parliament Event – 18th March 2020
· It was noted that an event will take place at the Scottish Parliament on 18th March 2020. A delegation of representatives from Tiree will attend to raise the profile of Tiree with politicians. It was agreed that TTF should agree and issues that should be raised at this event. 
b) Chairperson
· JMC reported that he has a new position within HIAL and is now that manager for Campbeltown and Barra airports. 
· Due to this conflict of interest JMC stood down from his position of Chairperson. JH agreed to act as interim Chairperson until a new Chair is appointed. It was agreed to circulate an email to the TTF membership regarding this. JMC/JH TO ACTION.
c) Road Users Leaflet
· JH reported that the text for this leaflet has been revised. The main change to the content is removal of the ‘cars overtaking bikes’ section. TTF requested a copy of the leaflet once this is complete. 
d) Calmac Communities Board
· Calmac are currently advertising looking for representatives to join the Communities Board. It was agreed to investigate if anyone from Tiree would like to join. Agreed to share this on Facebook. AW TO ACTION.
e) Other
· A discussion took place regarding the possibility of organising a gathering of the Chairpersons of community groups on Tiree. This could be an event in An Talla once a year, to update each other of each groups current activities. This could be broadcast online. It was agreed to ask TCDT/TCC to investigate this. 
· Thanks were expressed to JMC for his work as Chairperson of TTF. 
There being no other business the meeting was closed at 1.30pm. 
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